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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Rudy Alumam 826-0760 
 ralumam@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Christopher O. Nsor 994-1985  
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709  
 oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM* 402-8814 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Bill Davey DD#112  
  

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



           

 
 

Brien Nerhus (cancer) – Virgil Smith GK’s Brother-in-Law 

Gary Fioto – Chris Travers Friend      Gale – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Wife 

Margerite Doyle – Robert McBirney’s Aunt      

 

Louie Chavez      Al Castellano (cancer)      Gilbert Montoya (heart problems) 

 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom & Dodi Gillman, Ada Ahmed, Darlene Minnie, 

Carol Huff, Donna Just, Sister Rita - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter     Cindy Graham       

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friend’s 

Bob Weinrrich (cancer) – Chris Travers Relative     Home Bound of St. Irenaeus 

Anthony Vestera (Serving in Sudan) – Bobby Velasquez PGK’s Grandson 

Diane Mercer – Mike Mercer’s Daughter      Frank Reis      Joe Crosszy 

Michaeline – George Kubeck’s Wife      Maria Concepcion Munoz      Sue Bolchard 

Maria Elena Griego (sick), Sandra Shubert (surgery), Juanita Ortiz (spineal procedure), 

Raul Perez – José Perez’ Friend’s & Relative      Danny Gamble – Henry Negrete’s Son-in-Law 

 Steve Richmond      Hector Chafino – Leo Fernandez’ Cousin 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 
   

 
  

Brother Knights, 

 

 Thanks to all of you for the vote of confidence and allowing me to serve as your Grand 

Knight for the new Columbian Year.  

 

 Last year was a great year for us. With your help at the membership drive, we were able to 

achieve the STAR COUNCIL AWARD. As you may know, only 1% of the councils earn this award.  

We couldn’t have done it without your help. And a special thanks goes out to Brother Knight Walt 

Munoz for his determination in getting the job done.  

 

 Being a service organization, we must pull together, with everything we want to do. And in 

looking back at our accomplishments, I know that this year will be even better. 

 

God Bless all of you. I hope you are having a great summer. 

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Surviving In An Upside Down World 
 

We grow up being told things like “Don’t worry it won’t hurt forever” or “you may feel bad 

now but you will get over it.” All to make us feel better or get over a rough place in our life. If we 

can remember Gods words in Revelations 21:1-5 it will give us all the confidence we need to know, 

that what is happening now does not mean forever. This is only a temporary reminder of what 

happens in a world where God’s order has been broken. Suffering was not part of His original plan 

for us. In John 16:33 Jesus tells us “These things I have spoken to you, that in Me you have peace. In 

the world you will have tribulation; but be of good cheer, I have overcome the world.” God’s plan is 

to redeem the world from suffering caused by sin. Revelation 21:1-3 1. Now I saw a new heaven and 

a new earth, for the first heaven and the first earth had passed away. Also there was no more sea. 

 2:Then I, John saw the holy city. New Jerusalem, coming down out of heaven from God, 

prepared as a bride adorned for her husband. 

 3:And I heard a loud voice from heaven saying, “Behold the tabernacle of God is with men, 

and He will dwell with them, and they shall be His people. God Himself will be with them and be 

their God. 

 Revelation 21: 4-5 these are the two verses you need to remember when life throws you a 

curve ball and you just don’t think you can survive. Revelation 21: 4 “And God will wipe away every 

tear from their eyes; there will be no more death, nor sorrow, nor crying. There shall be no more 

pain, for the former things have passed away.” 

 5: Then He who sat on the throne said, “Behold I make all things new.” 
  

You can still be right side up in an upside down world 
NSS 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Summer 2016 is almost over. I hope that everybody had a nice celebration of our nation’s 

independence. 

 

 August 10th is our business meeting; as usual we start our meeting with the Chaplet of the 

Divine Mercy. Our Parish monthly 24 hour Adoration, is on August 13th, spend some quite time 

with our Lord Jesus Christ. On August 28th and Sept 11th we will be holding our Sunday Pancake 

Breakfast’s. The proceeds of this breakfast will benefit the Intellectually Disabled. We will start 

serving after the 6:30 am Mass. Please sign up at our August business meeting, we all need your help 

in setting up the hall, cooking and serving, waiting on the tables and clean up. This is a good 

showcase of our Ministry to the Parish and shows what the Knights of Columbus is all about. Our 

Annual Blood Drive is on September 22, 2016 (Thursday). The signups for donors will be at the 

Church Patio after all the masses starting on Aug 27/28, Sept 3/4, Sept 10/11 and Sept 17/18. We 

need Brother Knights to help with the sign up’s.  
 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 

 
  

 

 

Adoration 
 

We need people to adore the Blessed Sacrament for the upcoming Evangelization 

Retreat. Adoration will take place in the Education Building 24 hours a day, on Friday the 

September 23 (starting at 4 PM) thru Sunday September the 25 (until 5 PM). Come and 

pray for your fellow parishioners on retreat. 
 

Please call Rolly Arenz at (562) 708-0258 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 There are still some of our members who have not paid their 2016 membership dues. A 

Knight Alert letter will be sent to those who have not paid. The Retention committee will be 

contacting you for status.  

 

 I have ordered council badges for all of the new members that have joined our ranks in the 

past few months. Please see me at the August business meeting to obtain yours. 

 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 
 

            AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
 

Robert F. McBirney 8-1 Donald A. Durensky 8-2 Jesus Torres PGK 8-2 

Rolando D. Arenz 8-8 Donald J. Chavez 8-11 Karl De Los Reyes 8-11 

Inan Herrmann 8-13 Ronald J. Lona Jr. 8-14 Kevin J. Kluver 8-15 

George E. Evans 8-17 Ralph R. Liberto 8-17 Israel Rivera 8-17 

Cirilo Diaz Jr. 8-22 David L. Skorupinski 8-23 Gregory J. Brown 8-25 

JoséE. Perez 8-26 Robert E. Anthony 8-28 Valentin C. Anselmo Jr. 8-29 

 Curt J. Briskhorn 8-29 

  

 

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support’s 

Tony Park & Aristotle Quan 
We Support Them Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 



 

Cypress Council #8599 
Proposed Budget Columbian Year 2016-17 

 

Mandatory Expenses   Expenses  Income 

Building & Anniversary Fund  $775.00 

Catholic Advertising-Supreme  $180.00 

Columbian Charities   $325.00 

Council Insurance   $355.00 

Culture of Life    $240.00 

Per capita tax – Chapter   $178.00 

Per capita tax – State   $1775.00 

Per capita tax – Supreme  $997.00 

Sub Total    $4825.00  $0.00 

 

Council Expenses 

Annual Dues from Membership     $3840.00 

Bulletin Postage   $1100.00 

Bulletin Printing   $720.00 

Degree Expenses   $100.00 

Financial Secretary Expense Reimburse $150.00 

Memorial Expenses   $250.00 

Misc. Postage    $150.00 

New Member Badges   $100.00 

Supplies    $300.00 

Website    $120.00 

Sub Total    $2990.00  $3840.00 

 

Youth Activities 

Boy Scouts / Cub Scouts ($100.00 ea.) $200.00 

Poster Contest (1@75 1@50 1@25) $150.00 

Essay Contest (1@75 1@50 1@25) $150.00 

Sub Total    $500.00   $0.00 

 

Charities 

H.O.P.E.    $1000.00    

La Habra Life Center / Flowers  $1400.00  $1400.00 

MR Drive    $500.00   $1050.00 

Pastors, Priests & Staff Christmas Gifts $250.00 

Presentation Sisters Fundraiser  $200.00 

Respect for Life    $200.00 

Seminary Fund    $1000.00  $500.00 

Wheelchair Program   $150.00 

Sub Total    $4400.00  $2950.00 

 



 

Christmas Party    $500.00 

Clergy Night    $300.00 

Council Family Knight   $200.00 

Council Picnic    $200.00 

Fish Fry    $3000.00   $7000.00 

Raffle     $200.00    $5000.00 

Good of the Order   $500.00 

Grand Knight Expenses   $300.00 

Installation of Officers   $300.00 

Ladies Knight    $1500.00 

Parish Fiesta Booth   $150.00 

PGK Gift    $200.00 

PGK Dinner    $50.00 

Retention    $50.00 

State Convention   $2000.00 

Vehicle Donation       $3700.00 

Sub Total    $9475.00   $15700.00 

 

Total Proposed Budget  $22490.00   $22490.00 

 

 

  

 

 

 

St. Irenaeus 

Evangelization Retreat 
 

 

 

 

Sept 23-25, 2016 in the Parish Hall 

Friday 5:30 pm to 9:00 pm, Saturday 8:00 am to 9:00 pm, Sunday 8:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Full-time attendance at all sessions is required.  

Retreat is for persons 18 years of age or older. 
You've heard everybody talking, now it's your turn to experience Saint Irenaeus'  Evangelization Retreat.   

This three day spiritual event, held in the Parish Hall, is a great way to discover your strength in Jesus! 

Bring an open heart and we'll provide everything else 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 
 

 

 
  

 
 

 

1st “AIR FORCE DAY” 

4th “COAST GUARD DAY” 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

27th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

27th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

28th PANCAKE BREAKFAST 6:00am set-up – serving after 6:30am mass 

28th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

 

3rd BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

4th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

7th OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

10th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

11th PANCAKE BREAKFAST 6:00am set-up – serving after 6:30am mass 

11th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

13th ADORATION 

13th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

14th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

16th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

18th BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS after masses 

22nd BLOOD DRIVE – Taking the Blood in the Church Hall 1:00-7:00pm 

22nd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

24th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

25th 2ND DEGREE – Fr. Kass Hall 1:00pm 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

THOUGHT’S FROM A ……. 

        BROTHER KNIGHT 
  

 I was thinking during our July business meeting when our Insurance Advisor Dan del Villar was 

speaking. 

 

 In my misspent youth about Fifty Five years ago I was in short order, a teacher, a systems engineer 

and an insurance salesman, all for $500.00 a month. Part of insurance is to pay claims. My first was for a 

death. A young man had been beheaded in a motorcycle accident. The widow was on a couch in her father’s 

home as I paid the $10,000.00 due. A month later I was back with another $10,000.00 because of the double 

indemnity clause in the plan. She now had a new car in her driveway that she needed. 

   

 My only other payout was for a death to a widow of about sixty years of age. She was thrilled when 

she received the $650.00 death benefit. She had it all planned, with those funds she could get her club feet 

operated on allowing her to get her first job in a ten cent store. 

 

 As Brother George Kubeck talked about his experience’s pointed out during the meeting, insurance 

can have real value. 

 

Brother Knight 

Bob Marsh 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bob Marsh     Jim Bowler     George Kubeck     George Del Hierro     Jorge Rodriguez     Ray Richmond 

Frank Faecke     Frank Reis     Fred Navarro Jr.     Kevin Connell     José Perez     Rolly Arenz 

Jorge Rodriguez Jr.     Virgil Smith GK     Don Gargiulo PGK     John Oliver     Don Chavez 

Robert McBirney     Curt Briskorn     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Bill Serb III PGK 

Irvin Guevas     Henry Negrete     Chris Travers     Robert Escobar     Walter Munoz     Mike Mercer 

Wayne Diulio     James Durensbourg     Ronald Lona     Leonardo Fernandez 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
                                                    WORKS OF MERCY 

 

 Pope Francis asked us all to show mercy especially in this Year of Mercy. In the pew at St. 

Irenaeus I found the pamphlet "Works of Mercy." Under Spiritual Works it lists Comfort the 

Sorrowful. I quote, "Sorrow and suffering take many forms: death, divorce, grave illness, 

unemployment, family problems, mental distress, surgery, etc. How many of these sorrows afflict the 

people around us and yet go unnoticed without so much as a kind word, without so much as a 

whispered prayer? Sometimes giving a sympathetic ear or just 'being with' a sorrowing person is a 

great act of mercy." We all know someone who is sorrowing, a knight's widow, a widower knight, a 

friend, an acquaintance. Let us go to them.  

 

 Under Corporal Works, Visit the Sick, we learn, "Hospital visits or the semi-weekly trudges 

to the nursing home are often viewed with chagrin. But put yourself in the sick person's shoes. A 

short visit to a hospital room, a neighbor's bedside, or the local nursing home is time-consuming, but 

for the person being visited, the time given is very precious."  

 

 Look at the Sick and Distressed List in our bulletin. Besides praying for them, let us ask who 

we can visit to share our precious time.  

 

Yours in Christ 

 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Recorder 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Month’s Attendance Drawing 

Winner 

George O’Hara 

July Meeting = $10.00 

 

August Meeting = $20.00 

 



 

 

 
 

 

Greetings Brothers, 

 

We have several upcoming degree ceremonies.  It is our hope that each degree ceremony is 

approached as a council-wide event.  We request the support and presence of as many active 

members as possible for each ceremony.   

 

We have several new members that we expect will be applying for their next degree.  We also have 

several active members who have not completed their 2nd, 3rd, or 4th degrees yet.  We look forward 

to having those members also join us. 

 

The following is a list of upcoming ceremonies: 

 

 Sunday September 25: Second Degree Ceremony at Father Kass Hall at 1:00 p.m. 

 Sunday October 30: Third Degree Ceremony at Saint Parish Hall 717 Bradford 

Avenue, Placentia 12:30 p.m. 

 Saturday October 22: Fourth Degree Ceremony Irvine Marriot.   

We hope to see you all there. 

 
 

Thanks. 
Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 
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Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 A number of years ago my wife came home from work (the National Council of Alcohol and drug 

Abuse) and told me a story that I had a hard time believing. A young woman had come in and needed help.  

She had over dosed on drugs and had almost died. It had scared her, so she cleaned up.  The problem was 

her boyfriend and her brothers and sisters along with her mother and her father. They were all guilty of 

trying to get her to use again.  I told my wife that it didn't make sense.  Why in the world would they have 

wanted her to use again?  They should be thanking God she had cleaned up and was trying to stay clean.  

The answer surprised me.  She's a threat!  I didn't get it. 

 

 Now that she is off drugs they were afraid she might turn them in for being drug dealers.  If she was 

dirty (using drugs) they knew she wouldn't turn them in.  Think about that for a minute. Wow! Being clean 

is a threat.  How much more would being a Christian be a threat?  Why would doing what is right be a 

threat?  Maybe telling the government I can't do that like the Little Sister of The Poor have done.  Maybe 

telling family or friends you can't be part of what they are doing.  A drug dealer would say “I’m just trying 

make a buck”.  That might be ok if you were not harming someone. The Abortionist is only trying to make a 

buck.  I doubt the drug dealer or the abortionist really understand the harm they cause. 
 

  A Christian does not and could not ever go along with this and would never condone it (drugs, 

abortion, etc.). The deeper in sin a man becomes the mort repugnant he will find the truth and the man 

who speaks the truth.  Being clean can very well be perceived as a threat!      
  
Sincerely Your 

 

 

 

 

Thomas Nagle PGK                 

Pro-Life Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 



 
SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT  
                     “Your Shield For Life” 

 

     

        Protecting Your Family… Business?  

 

 

               A Founding Notion: Protecting the Breadwinner’s Income  
 While jobs may be safer in 2016, accidents, injuries, and illnesses that can impact your 

ability to work still happen. Most, in fact, do not happen on the jobsite or place of employment. Did 

you know that a 2011 study revealed that more than 95 percent of the long-term disability claims on 

file were not work related?  
  

 The Knights have always sought to protect members’ families from the “loss” of a 

breadwinner. I’m sure you know all about Father McGivney’s vision for our insurance program. But 

you may not know that Father McGivney also wanted to find a way to help members who couldn’t 

work because of an illness. After all, the “loss” of the breadwinner does not have to mean that 

person’s death; it can also mean the loss of the breadwinner’s income.  
  

 Consider that loss for a moment. How would your family fare if a source of income suddenly 

stopped? Could a dual-income family manage on one income? What about young families with a 

working father and a mother who cares for the children? What if his income halted due to an 

accident or illness?  
  

 I’ve heard some people say they have coverage at work, but too many aren’t sure what this 

coverage entails, how much income it would provide or for how long. Having this protection counts 

for something, certainly, but it isn’t “yours”; it’s provided by the company for which you work at 

their discretion. It could be eliminated tomorrow.  
  

 That’s where a personally-owned disability income insurance product, like Income Armor, 

comes into play. It can offer valuable income replacement in the event of an injury or illness. If you 

have a job, you must know about this coverage.  

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

 

 

 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 

 



 
 

  

                                            
 

 

 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562) 865-7090(H) (562) 522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


